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Item
This is a report / chair notes from a RAN2 GTW conference in preparation of R2 110e. It was held May 28th, 1300-1430 UTC. 135 persons participated. It had been previously announced on the 3GPP RAN2 Reflector and made visible in the R2 110 e schedule. 

Agenda (as announced in the invitation)
The agenda for this session is organizational, and the purpose is to put things on the table that need to be addressed early in the meeting, e.g. 
identification of essential LS outs that need urgent attention in the beginning of the meeting. If you have proposal for such LS, please indicate this at this telco (e.g. any LS to R1 that need reply in this meeting)
In order to have fruitful discussions on UE capabilities, there might be a need to decide some principles for R2-110-e, e.g. we should confirm the NR UE Capabilities CR handling. 
Could also discuss other things, e.g. ASN.1 review, GTW schedule etc. 
No technical decisions are taken in this session. It is only organizational, and participation is optional. 

Urgent Liaisons
[bookmark: _Ref174151459][bookmark: _Ref189809556]DCCA: NR-DC power control: Apple think that for NR-DC power control we need to send an LS to R1 immediately. QC agrees. Ericsson think that R1 should have the last say on this topic. Chair think we can indeed attempt to treat this Monday online.
R4 WI: Oppo think for P-MPR we will need to send LS to R4. Nokia think we need to discuss the matter first. Ericsson and Nokia think R4 is still discussing and they will provide more info when they have it. Oppo think we should develop and R2 understanding on whether we make a new MAC CR for PHR or not. Chair wonder if we really will need to prioritize this for Monday.
NR-U: Ericsson think for NR-U there is an issue on RV for CG, and we should send an LS to R1 on this. This was discussed in an email discussion for this meeting Discussion is needed. Chair think this can indeed be done. 
DCCA: Oppo think that for SCell dormancy there is a question from R4, and we may need to send LS to R4. Chair think reply is needed but not sure this is so urgent that need this for Monday.
UE caps: Lenovo think that for the LS in R2-2004364 (R4 feature list), the attachment is missing. 
UE caps: Intel observes from LSes from R1 and R4, that that there are lots of FFSes and also some questions to R2 from R1. Intel explains that draft Reply LS (LS out from R2) is being discussed now by email. Input to this is required now. Vivo agrees we can try this, and think companies need to input over the weekend. Vivo think R1 may have new conclusions by today/this week, and some FFSes can be resolved. Ericsson agrees but think we can attempt. Huawei think that we should then focus on the questions from R1, as going into FFSes may not be very fruitful. Intel agrees and think regardless FFSes there are explicit questions to reply to. Chair will put this on the agenda for Monday, and we hope to approve a LS out. 
UE caps: Nokia think that LTE feature lists may need to be considered as well. Chair agrees and think we can also list this for Monday. Ericsson think we have per WI processing. 

UE capabilities NR CR handling 
CR contents and maturity: On R1 and R4 related UE capabilities, Huawei observes a high number of FFSes and wonder what to capture in the CRs, only stable things or also immature things? Huawei want to avoid strange changes Q3, like having to dummify signalling agreed in Q2. MTK agrees that this need to be considered. MTK think we can still freeze ASN.1 if desired if we exclude non-ready parts, and remaining parts can be added in backwards-compatible ways. Nokia think we haven’t even agreed whether we need to be backwards compatible for UE caps. Ericsson think we can still have changes approved, and make changes later that are BW compatible. TMO US think we should be honest in declaring readiness. QC think we will anyway receive updated feature lists, wonder if there is a deadline for R1 and R4. Samsung agrees with most things stated, and think we should indeed capture only stable things in the CRs. Chair think we can come back to make maturity statements. This can be revisited Monday. 
Merge of R2 parts into UE caps Mega CR: Last meeting we agreed to merge also R2 UE caps into the big Mega CRs (38306, 38331 for UE caps). As no detailed plan was agreed, this would need to be confirmed. Huawei think merging is a lot of work for the Rapporteur, and that we could keep R2 UE caps separate, in WI specific CRs. Vivo agrees. CATT agrees. MTK think we can do most work WI specific, but some check by merge could be useful. Samsung think there could indeed be merging issues. Intel think that merging in one CR can help. Nokia think that we might consider what to do with the 822 TR (but such decision is not urgent). Ericsson think we indeed decided to do the merge, question is just when. Oppo think cross issues have to some extent already been identified. Oppo think we can merge case-by-case, and avoid merge of non-problematic CRs, i.e. do a selective merge. Chair think that could work. Vivo agrees. Ericsson think we need everything in the mega CR, otherwise we would need to spend some time on determining what to select for merge. OUTCOME: We assume that we make a merge also of R2 UE capabilities. AP: Rapporteur Intel to produce a detailed plan (incl when to merge, and what to merge) to be endorsed Monday. 
On-Line Discussions R1/R4 related UE caps: Intel wonder if we need WI specific discussions on R1/R4 parts. Chair think this need to be coordinated between rapporteur and session chairs. 
EUTRA: CATT wonder about LTE. Chair think that last meeting we decided that for LTE everything is Wi specific. 

ASN.1 review
Class 2 RIL issues: Ericsson wonders what should be done with Class 2 RILs, whether they would all go into RRC TS rapporteur CR? Chair wonder whether we can really have a generic approach. This should be evaluated case-by-case, as there seems to be some issues involving just two WI and some issues with more spread-out impact. Ericsson agrees. 
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